| | اداره کل آموزش و پرورش استان مازندران و مادند: آموزش و پرورش استان مازندران | | | | | |
|------------|---|--|--|--|--|--|
| | معاونت آموزش متوسطه اداره تکنولوژی و گروه های آموزشی و بررسی محتوای دوره متوسطه | | | | | |
| | گروه زبان انگلیسی متوسطه دوم استان مازندران | | | | | |
| | نمونه سوال مفهومی نیمسال اول از کتاب زبان انگلیسی پایه یازدهم | | | | | |
| | تعداد صفحه: 5 تعداد سوال: 58 | | | | | |
| Α | Match the following words or phrases with the pictures.(there is one word extra) | | | | | |
| Vocabulary | a. Traffic signs b. percent c. sign language d. unhealthy eating habit e. different continents 1() 2() 3() 4() 4() () () () () () () () () () () () () () | | | | | |
| B | Match the words to the definitions. Write correct letters in parentheses. (One definition is | | | | | |
| ary | extra) 5. Appreciate () a. A large group of people who live together | | | | | |
| Vocabulary | 6. Society () b. To be different from each other. | | | | | |
| Voc | 7. Vary() c. to value somebody or something | | | | | |
| | 8. Prevent () d. without taking any notice of | | | | | |
| | | | | | | |
| | e. to stop something from happening. | | | | | |
| ~ | | | | | | |
| С | Fill in the blanks with the given words. One word is extra. | | | | | |
| | experiences -emotional – means- destroyed – proportion- possible | | | | | |
| Vocabulary | 9. I recently heard about some computers that can read your mind. With today's technology almost | | | | | |
| | anything is | | | | | |
| | 10. My mom got really at the airport when my brother was leaving Iran. | | | | | |
| | 11. Teachers usually have very great wonderfulwhich is memorable. | | | | | |
| | 12. We want to do research into thebetween diet and health problems. | | | | | |
| | 13. Language is a of communication among people all over the world. | | | | | |
| vocabulary | Fill in the blanks with the correct words. (The first letter is given.) | | | | | |
| | 14. His doctor says He should start playing football, because his Lis not active. | | | | | |
| | 15. Almost all people believe that life must E on other planets. | | | | | |

| | اداره کل آموزش و پرورش استان مازندران معاو <u>ن</u> ت آموزش متوسطه | |
|---------|--|--|
| | اداره تکنولوژی و گروه های آموزشی و بررسی محتوای دوره متوسطه | |
| | گروه زبان انگلیسی متوسطه دوم آستان مازندران نمونه سوال مفهومی نیمسال اول از کتاب زبان انگلیسی پایه پازدهم | |
| E | تمونه سوال مفهومی نیمسال اول از کتاب زبان انگلیسی پایه یازدهم Choose the correct answers. | |
| Ľ | 16. Their youngest brother is missing, nobodylast week. | |
| | a. saw him since b. has seen him for c. has seen him since d. had seen him | |
| Grammar | 17. How many eggs are there in the fridge? There are just, I can't cook Omelet. | |
| Gran | a. a little b. few c. a few d. a lot | |
| | 18. Children usually are veryand interested in watching the cartoon on the TV. | |
| | a. amusing b. boring c. bored d. amused | |
| | 19. There was nothing at home to eat even aof bread, I should go shopping. | |
| | a. piece b. loaf c. bag d. jar | |
| F | Write the correct forms of the words in parentheses. | |
| Grammar | 20. The teacher told her students her carefully. (listening) | |
| iran | 21. Students should studybooks to get enough knowledge to make a wise decision.(much) | |
| U | 22. May I borrow you fourdollars to buy that apartment, I give back very soon. (millions) | |
| | 23. Amir and his family haveto London several times(travel) | |
| G | | |
| G | Make correct sentences out of the following scattered words. | |
| Grammar | 24. fast /catch /my friend /to /bus / the / ran | |
| Grai | 25. from/short /ever /borrowed/story/some/ books/library/you/have/the /yet? | |
| | | |
| Н | Find one error (اشتباه) in each of the following sentences. Write their correct forms. | |
| | 26. I am interested in take artistic photos | |
| Writing | 27. We should practice different language skill in learning any foreign language such as listening, | |
| | speaking, reading and writing whenever we can | |
| > | 28. We must respect all languages, no matter how difference they are. | |
| | 29. The pattern of life here has changed a lot of since I was very young. | |
| | 26 27 28 29 | |
| Ι | Fill in the blanks with the suitable subject, verb, object and any other elements to complete | |
| | the sentences. | |
| writing | 30. The most important factors to learn a foreign language are | |
| writ | 31. Mrs Azizi is an experienced teacher. She | |

اداره کل آموزش و پرورش استان مازندران معاونت آموزش متوسطه اداره تکنولوژی و گروه های آموزشی و بررسی محتوای دوره متوسطه گروه زبان انگلیسی متوسطه دوم استان مازندران نمونه سوال مفهومی نیمسال اول از کتاب زبان انگلیسی پایه یازدهم

| J | Match the senteces in the right with the proper on in the left. One is extra. | |
|------------|--|--|
| writing | 32 When I ordered the catalogue, () a. to get the job done on time | |
| | 33. Suddenly the sky got dark, () b. you could see down the bottom of the lake. | |
| | 34. Only good team work will help us () C. the sun disappear behind a cloud and it started to rain. | |
| | 35. I got into the habit of drinking much milk; () d. there was no label of any payment | |
| | e. one liter a day! | |
| К w | Write the correct spelling of each word in parentheses. | |
| writing | 36. Be careful, today heart acktta is very cmomno among people. | |
| 3 | () () | |
| L | | |
| | Write a sentence for each word given. | |
| | 37. Sign language 38. Learning | |
| ing | 39. Fast food | |
| writing | 40. Smoking | |
| | | |
| Μ | Reading Comprehension: Cloze test | |
| | Fill in the blanks with the given words in the box below. One word is extra. | |
| b 0 | stored- doing- forbidden- burn- weight- actually - opposed -may -stay | |
| Reading | Overweight "is a | |
| Rea | muscular gymnast may be of the same height and43as his friend who gets very little exercise. The gymnast | |
| | is not fat but his friend44 be. When we eat too much and don't get enough exercise, the extra calories | |
| | are45as fat. Sometimes people overeat when they are bored or lonely .There are many ways to get fat, but | |
| | there are two usual ways to46 slim and healthy. One is eating less and the other is47 exercise more. | |
| | Exercises like running, jogging, swimming or playing games 48 calories quickly and keep us fit. | |
| Ν | Read the following passages. Then answer the questions by choosing the correct answers. | |
| Read | passage 1 | |
| Re | Healthy food is good for you. You need it for shiny hair and strong bones .You need it so you can grow tall and feel good .The best part about healthy food is that it is tasty! You can find grains in bread and rice. You should | |
| | eat four servings of grains every day. Milk, cheese, and yogurt are also important . These will give you strong | |

اداره کل آموزش و پرورش استان مازندران معاونت آموزش متوسطه اداره تکنولوژی و گروه های آموزشی و بررسی محتوای دوره متوسطه گروه زبان انگلیسی متوسطه دوم استان مازندران نمونه سوال مفهومی نیمسال اول از کتاب زبان انگلیسی پایه یازدهم

bones. Meat, beans, fish and nuts give your body iron and protein. You can also eat an egg or some peanut butter to help keep your body healthy. Fruit and vegetables are good to eat .Eat many kinds each week. Chips and cookies are tasty, then try to eat them rarely .When you eat healthy food, your body will thank you! But don't forget to exercise. "A healthy diet" without exercise doesn't have enough influence on you.

Choose the correct answer

-Write a complete answer for each question.

- **49**. Is a healthy diet without exercising effective?
- **50**. How many servings of grain is enough in a day?

-Choose the correct answer.

51. Healthy food will make you

a. sick b. happy c. strong

52. What kind of vegetables should you eat each week?

a. light vegetable b. green vegetables c. one kind

-True or False?

53. There is no need to do exercise. (true - false)

54. You should eat cookies instead of grains. (true -false

Passage 2

For many years people have been trying to create a simple universal language that would serve all over the world as a common means of communication. In the last three hundred years, more than seven hundred such languages have been suggested. The most successful and the most popular of <u>these</u> is a language called Esperanto. It was invented by Ludwig Zamenhof, who lived in Poland. When he was growing up, he saw the people from different backgrounds who lived in Poland had lots of difficulties communicating with each other. This often led to disagreements. Ludwig felt that a common language would help them understand each other better. So he began working on a common international language. He started his work while he was still at school! In 1887, he published some information about his new language. He did not use his real name. He used the name Dr. Esperanto(which means"one who hopes"). Soon people from all over the world became interested in his language, called Esperanto. Today, Esperanto is spoken by about eight million people throughout the world. Many governments and international organizations recognize it in many ways. Esperanto is often used on radio broadcasts from official government stations.

Choose the correct answer

55. What is the passage mainly about?

a. The life of a polish boy

c. How Esperanto has helped people

b. Invention of a universal language

d. tasty

d. many kinds

d. How people often do not understand each other

56. What does the word"these" in line 3 refer to?

a. years b. Means c. people d. Languages

57. Which of the following statements is True?

a. Ludwig was afraid of people, so he was very young

b. Ludwig started to work on his idea when he was very young

c. Esperanto has been widely used for the last three years.

d. Many people did not understand Ludwig, so they disagreed with him.

اداره کل آموزش و پرورش استان مازندران معاونت آموزش متوسطه اداره تکنولوژی و گروه های آموزشی و بررسی محتوای دوره متوسطه گروه زبان انگلیسی متوسطه دوم استان مازندران نمونه سوال مفهومی نیمسال اول از کتاب زبان انگلیسی پایه یازدهم

58. What do we understand about Ludwig Zamenhof?

a. He was hopeful that his invention would become successful one day

- b. He had difficulty communicating with people when he was growing up
- c. He spoke to eight million people in Esperanto.
- d. He worked at an official radio station.

Best of Luck